
January 17, 2025 

The Honorable Lori Quinn 
Mayor, City of Tomball 
401 Market St 
Tomball, Texas  77375 

RE: Disaster Recovery Reallocation Program Invitation to Apply for Project DRRP-293-1433 

Dear Mayor Quinn: 

The Texas General Land Office (GLO) has completed the review of all submissions from the call 
for projects for the Disaster Recovery Reallocation Program (DRRP). As a result of this review, 
the GLO is inviting the city of Tomball to apply through our Texas Integrated Grant Reporting 
(TIGR) Portal for funding of the following: 

• $1,350,000.00 for Flood and Drainage
• Impacted by 2016 Floods

This TIGR Portal application will be required to match the call for projects submission for the 
above referenced project including the following: 

• CDBG-DR amount: $1,350,000.00;
• Activity type: Flood and Drainage;
• 2016 Floods tie-back;
• Non-CDBG leveraged amount of $150,000.00;
• National objective utilized: Low- and Moderate-Income (LMI);
• Project located within Tomball;
• Contract completion timeline of 24 months; and
• Confirmation that a financial audit has been completed for the most recently completed

fiscal year.

Changes between the initial call for project submission and the project application will jeopardize 
project eligibility.  

The DRRP application will be available on the TIGR Portal on Monday, February 3, 2025. The 
application submission is due Friday, April 4, 2025, at 5:00 p.m.  Failure to submit the application 
by the deadline will forfeit this invitation. Additional details on the application process may be 
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found on the GLO’s website (LINK). To avoid delays with application submission, please ensure 
that all of the appropriate individuals for your jurisdiction have access to the TIGR Portal. Access 
must be requested by the jurisdiction through the TIGR Access Form located on the GLO’s 
website. Please contact the GLO via email at cdr@recovery.texas.gov with any questions 
regarding the DRRP program. 
 
To accept or decline this invitation to apply for the DRRP, please sign, and return the enclosed 
form by January 24, 2025 5:00 p.m. If the enclosed form is not returned by the deadline, the 
invitation to apply will be withdrawn.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Heather Lagrone, Senior Deputy Director 
Community Development and Revitalization 
 
Enclosure: DRRP Funding Acknowledgement Form 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.glo.texas.gov/disaster-recovery/disaster-recovery-reallocation-program-drrp
mailto:cdr@recovery.texas.gov

